

佛 教 黄 鳳 翎 中 學 BUDDHIST WONG FUNG LING COLLEGE

香港佛教聯合會主辦 SPONSORED BY THE HONG KONG BUDDHIST ASSOCIATION

11, EASTERN HOSPITAL ROAD, CAUSEWAYBAY, HONG KONG TEL: 2577 9485 FAX: 2881 0148 Website: http://www.bwflc.edu.hk 香港銅鑼灣東院道十一號 電話:2577 9485 傳真:2881 0148 網址:http://www.bwflc.edu.hk

11th January, 2022

2021/2022 Notice to Parents No. A40_e Information about Precautions against COVID-19

Dear Parents,

In view of the severe impact of variant Omicron of COVID-19, the School wishes to draw your attention to stay alert and practise anti-virus whilst paying heed to personal hygiene awareness:

- 1. Lunching at the campus will suspend commencing 12th January, Wednesday. Meanwhile, may we reiterate the ultimate importance of anti-virus measures like keeping social distance, avoidance of talking, wearing of masks at all times and immediate cleaning up, etc. whilst eating and drinking at the Tuck shop, lest disciplinary action shall be incurred.
- 2. In order for students to do their learning in a hygienic and safe environment, co-operation from parents and students plays pivotal role to this end. May we appeal to all parents in helping to strictly implement the following practices:
 - ➤ Be attentive to your child's health status and watch out for symptoms like fever. Immediate consultation with doctor is necessary while taking a sick leave from the School is necessary.
 - Take body temperature of your child every day before coming to the School and complete the Temperature Record Sheet with your signature to be brought to the School for record.
 - Your child should wear masks and bring alongside facial tissues on all means of transport travelling to and from the School every day as a preventive measure against getting infected.
 - Students who have been confirmed cases but still within mandatory quarantine period after recovering from COVID-19, or whose residence has been enlisted as Compulsory Testing Direction premises, should not return to the School. Students classified as Testing Persons under Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons) Regulations (Cap. 599J) should undergo testing as soon as they receive the issuance of Compulsory testing notice and return to the School ONLY after they are notified of testing negative and are able to present relevant documents such as mobile notification or testing report to the School.
 - Now that Compulsory Testing may mean repeated testing within a short interval, the persons subject to Compulsory Testing should return to the School only upon getting the first test-negative report.

- Students who need to undergo compulsory testing on school days and have to wait for result whilst taking leave should present relevant documents like notification of Compulsory Testing directive by CHP or screenshot of LeaveHomeSafe App plus Test-negative report to class teacher upon return to the School. Any absence from the School for this pretext would be handled with discretion.
- ➤ Parents should contact Ms SIU Man-yee, the Teacher-in-charge of School Affairs immediately in the following situations:
 - Your child is preliminarily confirmed of COVID-19
 - Your child is defined as close contact of confirmed COVID-19 cases or sharing the same residence with the close contact of confirmed COVID-19 cases
 - Your child is categorized as Persons to undergo Compulsory Testing directive of COVID-19
 - Your child is residing in buildings subject to Compulsory Testing Directive and hence cannot leave home for the School
- ➤ In view of the volatility of COVID-19, the School will pay close attention to announcement of EDB. May we remind you to stay alert for updates released on the School website and myIDChannel Plus app. For any queries, feel free to contact the class teacher on 25779485.

May we also call for your cooperation to remind your child to avoid crowds to minimize the risk of getting infected with COVID-19. We look forward to resumption of regular healthy lives as the virus impact subsides.

Mr. LEE, Wai-shing (Principal)